

## **Brookline Fire Department**

**Board of Fire Engineers** Po Box 660

Brookline, New Hampshire 03033

Minutes
Board of Fire Engineers
Monday, May 11, 2020

- The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.
- Board of Fire Engineers members Dave Joki, Dave Flannery and Dave Santucçio, as well as Chief Corey were present.
- Minutes were read and accepted.
- Discussion on the CPR call. The Board was bought up to date.
- Discussion on not getting text messages through IAR from dispatch. We think it's because all kids are learning at home. Members should wear their pagers.
- The board decided to replace JP Royea as the custodian. Brenda Clark will start May 21 cleaning the station.
- The Chief told Board members that all department heads will be meeting with some members of the Select Board on May 12 at 1:30 pm concerning the purchasing policy.
- All the changes have been made concerning the new 5E2. We will be getting the new truck in March of 2021.
- Training by companies is working well. We will continue this way for now. We will reevaluate each month to see if we should have a full Department Meeting.
- 2020 budget is going well. More people are coming to calls, but calls are down. We will see what the Select Board wants us to do later this summer.
- We have one person who wants to be a new member. We cannot schedule physicals right
- We continue to take measures to prevent the spread of COVID-19.

• Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Charles E. Corey Sr.